

February 26, 2009

 A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, February 26, 2009 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair 




Bruce Peckham




Don Irvine




Liz Sciortino

ABSENT:
Don Thorp  

ATTORNEY: 
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 
1 Resident


Minutes were taken by Lea Walsh.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m.

CLARKE AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Dean French, 8597 County Road 14, Ionia, NY 14475, general contractor for Charles and Colleen Clarke, 242 Mendon Center Road, Honeoye Falls, NY appeared before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 1.05 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 215.01-1-44, located in an RA-1 zone, which currently has a front setback of 56.7 feet (which is pre-existing, non-conforming), to construct an addition to the front of the house which would result in a front setback of approximately 48.7 feet, whereas Town Code requires a 60 foot setback.

Mr. Wright stated that the affidavit of the posting of the sign was in the file, and waived the reading of the public notice because it had been published in the Sentinel.

Mr. Wright asked the Board members if they had all seen the property.  The members responded that they had.

Mr. French stated that the Clarke’s living room is small, and as they are getting older and thinking to the future they would like to enlarge it so that if the time came that they couldn’t climb the stairs they would be able to stay downstairs.

Mr. Wright asked how far out the room would go.  Mr. French replied that it would go out 12’, but that the house already has a 4’ bump and so it would actually only be adding 8’. 

Mr. French stated that it would have a simple shed roof, and would be built over a crawl space.

Mr. Wright stated that the Board would like to see some drawings of the plan before their meeting on March 12, 2009.

Mr. Jones asked if it would be shingled.  Mr. French replied that it would be done in the same siding as the rest of the house.

Mr. Wright asked if they would be turning the powder room into a regular bathroom.  Mr. French replied that he will be eliminating the powder room closet and putting in a shower.  Mr. French stated that he will put a closet somewhere else in the house.

Mr. Wright stated that this is a pre-existing, non-conforming site.  Mr. Wright stated that there is a vacant lot across the street, and that no neighbors had appeared at this hearing.  Mr. Wright also stated that the Board had granted other variances to neighbors.  Mr. Jones stated that those variances had improved the neighborhood.

Mr. Peckham stated that granting this variance wouldn’t make any difference to the neighborhood as it contains some houses that are already closer to the road.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if there were any further questions.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked if the benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mr. French responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if this would result in an undesirable change to the neighborhood.  Mr. French responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if this request was substantial.  Mr. French responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if there would be any adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. French responded no.

Mr. Wright asked if this was a self-created difficulty.  Mr. French responded yes.

Mr. Wright asked how old the house was.  Mr. French responded that it was built in the 1970’s.

Mr. Wright asked if they would have to lose the tree in front.  Mr. French responded that they would.

Mr. Wright asked if the rest of the house was on a crawl space.  Mr. French stated that the main part of the house had a full basement.

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to continue the Public Hearing.

ADOPTED
Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Approve Minutes of January 22, 2009 meeting.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the January 22, 2009 minutes as amended.

ADOPTED
Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Discussion

Mr. Edward Walsh, Chair of the Planning Board, appeared before the Board to discuss a parcel of land on the west side of Sheldon Road that had had an approved site plan in 1995, but that approval had since expired.  A discussion followed on the feasibility of trying to build on the site and what obstacles exist.

Mr. Walsh said that the Planning Board, in informal discussion, had indicated that any site plan approval would necessarily be conditioned on ZBA granting of a variance in the setback from the creek.  However, Mr. Walsh stated that he did not like to force the hand of the ZBA in that way.  Several other issues pertinent to this parcel were discussed.

Mr. Wright discussed the new amendment to the Town of Mendon Policy Manual and asked Mr. Jones for his interpretation of it.

Mr. Walsh described some of the issues discussed at the joint meeting of the Town and Village Boards on January 23, 2009.

Mr. Irvine volunteered to draft the Clarke Area Variance Determination.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

ADOPTED
Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.
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